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10 February 2003

Ms. Diane Rhéaume

Secretary General

Canadian Radio‑television and

  Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Rhéaume:

Subject:
Associated with Canadian Alliance of Publicly-Owned Telecommunication Systems (CAPTS) Revised 2000 Phase III Results

 AUTONUM 
Bell Canada is in receipt of the CAPTS' responses to the Commission interrogatories issued 20 January 2003, with regard to the CAPTS' Revised 2000 Phase III Results.  The following constitutes Bell Canada's comments with respect to these responses.

 AUTONUM 
As identified in the CAPTS 16 September 2002 filing letter, the re-filing of the CAPTS' Actual 2000 Phase III results was due to the fact that Bell Canada disagreed with the Phase III results in the original filing dated 31 October 2001.  After discussions with Bell Canada, the CAPTS decided to recalculate their Phase III results and subsequently identified a number of errors and inconsistencies in their original filing.

 AUTONUM 
The Company notes that under existing arrangements with the CAPTS, any surplus in the Network Category should be refunded to the interexchange (IX) carrier providing these circuits.  When a shortfall in the Network Category exists, the IX carrier should make a payment to bring the small ILECs (SILECs) to their allowed rate of return in this category. 

 AUTONUM 
Although the CAPTS has provided copies of the Actual 2000 Phase III results on 31 October 2001 and revised results on 16 September 2002, the Company is concerned that the IX carrier has no control and no access to the study information used to determine their network requirements, yet is asked to pay these costs.  

 AUTONUM 
The Company is of the understanding that Phase III based costing for the SILECs may no longer be required, pending a decision by the Commission in the follow-up proceeding to Decision 2001-756, Regulatory framework for the small incumbent telephone companies.  The Company would anticipate that this would lead to the adoption of market-based rates for interconnection with the SILECs.
 AUTONUM 
A machine‑readable file copy of this submission is provided to the Commission and interested party via Internet email.

Yours truly,

David Palmer
Director – Regulatory Matters

c.c.:
R. Olenick, CAPTS

*** End of Document ***
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